Clayton State University – Faculty Council Agenda

Monday, November 25, 2008 

University Center Board Room UC 260 
The Faculty Council was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.
Members Present
Lari Arjomand, Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, John Burningham, Christie Burton, Yolanda Carson, Susan Copeland, Ericka Gannon, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Thomas Harden, Jeff Byron, Kathryn Kemp, Adam Kubik, Betty Lane,  Antionette Miller, Judith Ogden, Laveda Pullens, Junfeng Qu, Lillian Parker, Margaret Thompson and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Rodger Bates, Elaine Mangiltz, Mark May, Lila Roberts.
Approval of Minutes

1)  Prior minutes of meetings held on November 11, 2008 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
Reports

2)  President’s Report

a)   the 2009 Budget – no news;

b)  the fence work surrounding campus has begun with funding from residual funds from the Student Activity Center and Laker Hall;

3)  Provost’s Report  (by Stephen Burnett)

a)    Before the BOR, a full proposal on the BAS in Homeland Security; letter of intent for MS in Dental Hygiene accepted; letter of intent for MS in Archives.


b)    Promotion & Tenure committee meets December 1st

c)    CSU hoods it’s first MALS graduate in December. 
4)
CAPC – John Burningham informed Council there was no CAPC meeting the previous week.
5)
UPC – Dr. Copeland requested Council to remind all students, co-faculty, etc. that the surveys need to be completed by the last day of classes Fall Semester and the UPC December 9th meeting will finalize results.
6)
Report on Student Behavior Consultation Team – Elaine Mangiltz gave a presentation to Faculty Council on the mission, plans, progress and processes of the Team created for the safety of faculty, staff, students and employees of the campus.
Old Business

7)  USG Faculty Council – New by-laws
Stephen Burnett asked for Council’s input and discussion on the USG Faculty Council bylaws.
UGA, GA State, GA Tech and Medical College of Georgia are on a tier by themselves (as research universities).  The new by-laws require a majority of all tiers agree to any decisions.  Discussion followed on the strategies involved in voting on the proposal in Spring 2009.  Will send a request for info to the USGFC, asking if there might be a way to override a veto from the research universities, to avoid them having excessive power in the system.
The ORP employer contribution rate will increase from 8.15 percent to 9.24 percent effective Jan. 1, 2009. The employee contribution rate will remain at 5 percent.

8)  Effective July 1, 2009, the TRS employer contribution rate will increase from 9.28 percent to 9.74 percent. The employee contribution rate will increase from 5 percent to 5.25 percent.  Cost of living increased will remain “as is” in TRS System changes largely due to a powerful educational block.
9) 
Roundtable Discussion

a)
Faculty Council discussion of summer teaching schedules.
Council was adjourned at 12:10 and notified the next Council meeting will be January 9, 2009 at 11:15 in UC 260.
